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What’s been 

happening 

this term? 

The Spring 

Term 

Newsletter 

Clockhouse 

This term has been a very exciting term yet again at Clockhouse! 

Year 1 have been learning all about the Great Fire of London, 

Year 2 have learnt about nursing during the Crimean war, Year 5 

have been learning much about The Maya and Year 6 have been 

learning all about World War 2 and its local impact. 

It was also our very first Humanities week and the children had 

the opportunity to learn all about the local history of Havering 

through trips and engaging activities! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I like 

history 

because the 

past is 

really 

interesting 

and not like 

now! 

I like it best 

when we get 

to talk about 

what we think 

because it is 

interesting 

that we don’t 

all think the 

same. 

Our golden threads help us to link our 

learning!  

In Year 1 the children have 

been learning about the 

Great Fire of London. 

The’ve been thinking about 

how this changed what 

London looked like, 

sequencing events 

chronologicaly  and writing 

their own questions! The 

learning they have been 

doing in English has also 

really helped support 

theirknowledge of the History 

of St Paul’s Cathedral! 

In Year 2 the children have 

learnt all about nursing 

during the Crimean war, they 

learnt about the life of 

Florence Nightingale and even 

had a special visit. They then 

moved on to learn about Mary 

Seacole, before debating who 

most deserved a statue!  

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I enjoy it 

most when 

we get to use 

sources and 

debate our 

opinions. 

I enjoy it 

when we get 

to have 

debates and 

think about 

our 

arguments 

for and 

against!  

In Year 5 they have been 

all about The Maya! 

They have considered how 

a civilization could thrive 

in the jungle, compared 

them to other civilizations 

they have studied, 

considered some of their 

achievements and looked 

at their achitecture using 

VR! 

Plus of course a chocolate 

workshop!  

Year 6 have been studying 

World War 2. 

They have learnt about the 

causes of the war, 

considered appeasement 

and developed an 

understnding of what life 

would have been like on 

the home front. 

They have also visited  

Gunpowder Mills and the 

Imperial War Museum. 


